
Board Workshop 2/26/20
Facilities update/Bond 2020



Potential Bond 2020

Right now in the Capital Budget (House) it says we will be 
apportioned $100,000 now for pre-construction work, and 
they intend to grant the Republic School District $9,000,000 
next year if we can pass a bond for $4,500,000.  I’ve been 
told we need to pass the bond in the next six months (April 
28, 2020 election).

This is a one time opportunity.



Taxpayer Cost

18 year term:  $.92 per thousand of assessed value

$138 per year for an assessed value (AV) of $150,000

$230 per year for an AV of $250,000

$322 per year for an AV of $350,000



Taxpayer Cost

20 year term:  $.85 per thousand of assessed value

$127.50 per year for an assessed value (AV) of $150,000

$212.50 per year for an AV of $250,000

$297.50 per year for an AV of $350,000



Total Project
We will in fact receive state matching money on our local bond AND the $9 million 
grant.  The amount of state match changes every year and went down significantly 
for Republic in the last year.  However, the minimum total funds available will be at 
least $18 million (with the possibility of up to $19.9 million).

This will allow us to use the highest quality building materials and get everything 
we will need for the next 40+ years, while also potentially having some money left 
over that we can refund to taxpayers and/or make repairs to the elementary.



Total Project #2
My proposal is that we knock down the current high school and construct a 
junior/senior high school on approximately the same footprint.  We can also 
renovate and add square footage to the shop area.

During construction (Beginning April/May 2021) we would utilize all space in the 
elementary and Cameron building and may possibly have to add a double 
portable (cost built into the project).  



Future Planning
We are currently securing a preliminary design and renderings of what the new 
school could look like.  Because of the timeline for construction, we will have 
several opportunities to design the layout and choose building materials (and 
everything else associated with the project).

It is important to me that we plan for the future.  I would like the building to contain 
1 main entrance/access point to access the elementary and secondary school.  I 
would also like the new building to be designed for an easy addition when the 
elementary is no longer usable (even if that’s 20 years down the road).  My long 
term vision is that we have one K-12 building at some point (or at least have that 
option 20 years from now).



Risk/Reward
There is a risk in running a bond before the end of the legislative session. 

Cost, Last second changes in the legislature, etc. 

It is my opinion that the reward is too great to let that stop us. 

Worst case scenario; we will have to decide whether or not to take the bond off the 
ballot, run the bond and use the local money and match to fix everything we can, 
or run the bond and wait until the end of the next legislative session to see what 
happens. 



Cost comparison of fixing emergency issues/Building new with the grant

Building new with grant:  $4.5 million 

Fixing issues: (the first two just to keep our doors open)

Roof:  $417,000 (for shop and jr/sr. high)
Water:  Still waiting on two different quotes (one traditional, one to seal the pipes 
from the inside)
Asbestos removal:  $60,000+
Electrical:
Heating/Insulation:
Lighting:



Opportunity
This opportunity has only been given to one other school district in the state 
(Toledo). After many failed bonds they passed with the offer of the grant at a 70% 
rate.  If our community doesn’t take advantage of this opportunity the money will 
not be offered again and likely sent to the west side of the state next year.

To build an entire school for a cost of $4.5 million is really the chance of lifetime.  
This is an opportunity for the community to improve student experiences for the 
next 40+ years.



Recommendation
I am recommending that we run a bond for $4.5 million dollars on April 28, 2020 
(ballots are mailed on April 11th) for a term of 18 years.  

I have prepared resolutions for both 18 and 20 years for the board to consider. 
Both term lengths keep the cost per thousand under one dollar, and I received 
negative feedback for the 25 year term of previous bond attempts.

Although the board hasn’t made a decision yet, I believe many community 
members are excited about the opportunity and we can work together to get this 
passed for our students and community!

 



Questions?


